Mr G Johnson

Team Leader

Transport Policy & Programmes 

Nottinghamshire County Council

Trent Bridge House 

Fox Road

West Bridgford

Nottingham NG2 6BJ







           11th December 2003

Dear Mr Johnson 

Re:
Nottinghamshire Supplementary Planning Guidance: 

         Parking Provision for New Developments 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document relating to draft parking standards. 

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could amend your Council’s database of people to contact on planning policy and housing matters, in order to ensure that any correspondence to the HBF is sent directly to me at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

The HBF queries whether some of the content of the Draft SPG seeks to revise rather than supplement policy 5/12 in the Adopted Nottinghamshire Structure Plan.

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft SPG document the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

13. Powered Two Wheel Vehicles

It is not clear as to what requirement for the parking of Powered Two Wheel Vehicles is going to be operated. It is stated that there is a minimum requirement of 1 space per 20 car parking spaces with a minimum of 2 spaces. However, it is unclear how this would work, is it a requirement for 1 space or 2 spaces, and is it applicable to all types of development? Certainly, in the case of elderly persons accommodation such a requirement would seem to be completely unnecessary. Furthermore, potential noise from motorbike users could be a deterrent in selling some developments of new properties. 

Class C3: Dwelling Houses

It is not clear what the justification is for the standard for rural and urban town / district centres and edge of town sites of up to a maximum of 1 space per dwelling.

The County Council should recognise that whilst it is government policy to persuade people to use more sustainable forms of transport, it is not its policy to restrict car ownership. Indeed it fully accepts that car ownership rates are rising, and are likely to continue to rise due to increases in prosperity. Consequently, it wants people to choose to undertake more journeys by non-car modes of transport but accepts that for some journeys people will still need or wish to use their cars. Providing inadequate parking facilities to cater for residents needs is not a desirable course of action. It can result in vehicles being parked on front gardens, and many others blocking roadways both on the site itself and also often in surrounding areas as well. Recently there has also been more emphasis upon car parking standards being implemented in a more flexible manner. If they are not, and they fail to match public aspirations, developers will not build properties they cannot sell. This will obviously also weaken housing supply delivery numbers.

It is totally unclear why developments of less than 100 dwellings should be expected to manage with only 1 parking space, particularly if they are located in a rural area. 

The relationship between peak time bus journeys and the need for precise numbers of parking spaces is also unclear. What is meant by the peak hour? Does it include both peak morning and evening services? The fact that buses pass at such times will be irrelevant if they do not go specifically to those places and locations where potential occupiers will be working at or wanting to travel to. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands Region)

